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Prescribed alteration proposal: 
Expansion of Landgate School into the 
Abram Bryn Gates site on a temporary 
basis  
Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and 
Inspections Act 2006 and the statutory guidance for proposers and 
decision makers ‘Making significant changes (‘prescribed alterations’) to 
maintained schools, March 2025’, that Wigan Council intends to make a 
prescribed alteration to Landgate School, Landgate Lane, Ashton-in-
Makerfield, Bryn, Wigan, WN4 0EP.  

It is proposed to temporarily utilise the vacant Abram Bryn Gates School 
located on Lily Lane in Bamfurlong approximately 3 miles from the site of 
Landgate School to enable more children and young people be admitted 
to the school. The additional site will enable the Senior Leadership Team of 
the school to move Key Stage 3 and 4 pupils to Abram Bryn Gates and 
manage the school over the two sites. This temporary solution will enable 
the Council to secure additional investment and land to rebuild and 
permanently expand the school in line with the capacity required to meet 
both the current and future special educational needs of children and 
young people living in Wigan.  

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal, which can be viewed 
at:  

www.wigan.gov.uk/consultations  

 

Copies of the complete proposal can also be obtained from: SEND Service, 
Wigan Life Centre (South), 2nd Floor, Wigan, WN1 1NJ, by email to 
consultation@wigan.gov.uk  or by phone to 01942 489013.  

http://www.wigan.gov.uk/consultations
mailto:consultation@wigan.gov.uk
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Within 4 weeks of the date of these proposals, any person may support, 
object to or make comments on the proposal online at 
www.wigan.gov.uk/consultations or by sending their representations to 
SEND Service, Wigan Life Centre (South), 2nd Floor, Wigan, WN1 1NJ or by 
email to consultation@wigan.gov.uk   

The closing date for comments is 5pm 6 July 2025.  

 

Signed: Catherine Pealing, Assistant Director Education  

Publication Date: 9 June 2025. 
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